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Tullos School
Girdleness Road

ABERDEEN

AB11 8FJ
Tel:  01224 876621

Email:  tullosprimary@aberdeencity.gov.uk
Web Site:  www.tullosprimary.aberdeen.sch.uk
Dear Parent/Carers
From all at Tullos School a very warm welcome to you and your child.
The information in this booklet is designed to help you get to know the school’s aims, objectives and organisation.  It is so important for home and school to work together for the benefit of your child.  
Due to the current pandemic there is some new information added in red that we that reflect how the school is operating this session. This information is subject to change as the Scottish government guidelines are updated. If you have any queries about Covid related issues, please contact the school. 
If you have any concerns, please contact school to talk with us and we will do our very best to help you. We are always happy to see parents/carers.  

We hope that your child will feel happy and secure at Tullos and we look forward to working with you.

Yours sincerely
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Beth Leitch
Head Teacher
Please keep this prospectus in a safe place as you may wish to refer to it. 
Disclaimer

Please note that whilst the information in this handbook is correct at time of printing, some minor changes may occur by the time you are reading this document
For up to date news and information please refer to our website   www.tullosprimary.aberdeen.sch.uk
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	School Staff   

	
	

	MANAGEMENT TEAM
	EARLY YEARS PRACTITIONERS

Mrs Lindsey Reid – Senior Early Years Practitioner
Mrs Sarah Anderson – Early Years Practitioner
Mrs Gemma Gordon – Early Years Practitioner
Mr Aiden Flockhart – Early Years Practitioner
Miss Hannah Murdoch – Early Years Practitioner
Miss Vicki Mooney – Early Years Practitioner
Ms Sandra Wilson - Support Worker
PUPIL SUPPORT ASSISTANTS

Mrs Joyce Alldritt

Ms Debbie Blackman

Mrs Heather Dawson

Mrs Donna Fraser
Mrs Jen Leaper 

Ms Kim Mitchell

Mrs Gillian Moir
Mrs Alison Philip
Ms Gill Seivwright 

Ms Donelda Taylor 
Mrs Jill Taylor
Ms Michelle Thorpe

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATOR 

Mrs Jane Cameron 

SCHOOL SUPPORT ASSISTANT 

Ms Susan Chambers 

SCHOOL CATERING

Mrs Mary Dunbar

JANITOR

Mr Zoltan Konya


	Mrs Beth Leitch – Head Teacher 
	

	Miss Louise Singer – Depute Head      
	

	Miss Alison Mackinlay – Depute Head   

Miss Joanne Morgan – Depute Head    
	

	TEACHING STAFF
Miss Megan Davies
Mrs Munira Dali

Mrs Emma Douglas

Miss Sophie Evans 
Miss Niamh Ellison 

Ms Caron Gormley (Principal Teacher)
Miss Jenni Hinds

Mrs Aileen James
Miss Sarah James  (Maternity Leave)
Mrs Asia Kossmann
Miss Rebecca Inglis

Mrs Subrena Lal-McBain 
Mrs Maddie McKay
Miss Rebecca Moffat
Mrs Doreen Petrie
Mrs G Sabone Racz

Miss Anna Scott

Mr Steven Robertson (PE Specialist) 

Mrs Ruan Tuleimat
Mrs Denise West
Mrs Verity Whiteside 

SPECIALISTS 
Mrs Jon Laing - Art

Mr Alex Gregory – Music 

Mrs Trina Smillie – Drama 

Mr Adrian Smith – Music 
PARTNERSHIP 
Mrs Jacqui Rezin – Family Worker
Katrina Thomson – School Counsellor 

Big Noise - Lorna Geller

	


	School Term Dates  2020/21


2020
TERM 1

Tuesday 11 August

-
In-Service Day
Wednesday 12 August

-
Pupils return
Friday 205September & 
-
September Holiday 

Monday 28 September 

Friday 9 October

-
Last Day of Term

TERM 2

Monday 26 October

-
School & Nursery Resume

Friday 20 November

-
In-Service Day

Friday 18 December

-
Last Day of Term
2021
TERM 3

Tuesday 5 January

-
School & Nursery Resume 

Monday 15 February

- 
Mid Term Holiday

Tuesday 16 February &
-
In-Service Days

Wednesday 17 February

Friday 26 March

-
Last day of term 

TERM 4

Monday 12 April


-
School & Nursery Resume 
Monday 3 May


-
May Day Holiday

Tuesday 4 May


-
In-Service Day

Friday 25th June

-
Last day of term
	Tullos School Vision, Values and Aims


Tullos Primary School
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	School Information – How to contact us - 


Tullos School

Girdleness Road

Torry

ABERDEEN

AB11 8FJ
Telephone: 01224 876621 Text: 07860 030790

Email:            tullosprimary@aberdeencity.gov.uk
Web Site:       http://www.tullosprimary.aberdeen.sch.uk
	How the school communicates with you


Our preferred method of non-urgent communication is the Xpressions App which you can download onto your phone or alternatively email.    Please search Groupcall Xpressions in your App store and follow the instructions.  For urgent communication we will text you.

Please add Groupcall to your address book to ensure the messages do not go into your junk folder 5239826@groupcallalert.com.

Please ensure that you update the school with any changes to your mobile phone or email address.

Please check the school website for regular updates http://www.tullosprimary.aberdeen.sch.uk
We also display information on our school noticeboard outside the front entrance, send out a termly Newsletter, class newsletters, leaflets and letters so please check your child’s schoolbag every evening. 
Currently we send out all information through email or Group Call. 
	School Security


You are always sure of a warm welcome in school. Entry to the school is only possible by reporting to the School Office at the front entrance and using the “buzzer”.  These arrangements are necessary for your child’s safety. All visitors MUST sign in and wear a badge or visitor’s label for security purposes.  Please do not use any other doors to enter the school outwith school hours. Pupils who arrive late must report to the school office where they will be issued with a late pass and signed in.
Currently parents are not able to access the school premises and must contact school via phonecall or email. 

	School Hours


EARLY YEARS SETTING: 
Morning Session:                                                       8.30 am - 11.40 am
Afternoon Session:                                    12.20 pm – 3.30 pm

Entry and exit to the Early Years Setting is through their own door. 
PRIMARY 1 – 7:

Morning Session:                                                        9.00 am - 12.15/12.30 pm
      Afternoon Session:                                     1.00/1.15 pm – 3.00 pm
Lunchbreak is dependent on your child’s room. (Please see section re meals below)
Currently the school timetable has been amended to allow for social distancing. We have 2 staggered starts and finishes as well as variations to break and lunches. 
Please note that there is no supervision in the playground prior to 9.00 am and at the end of the school day.  The school is NOT legally responsible for pupils’ safety at these times.  It is recommended that pupils arrive at school between 8.45 – 9.00 am Please instruct your children to cross safely.
	Absence from School


Absences

Most children are unwell occasionally and it is necessary to keep them at home until they are fit to return to school.  If your child is absent from school for any reason, please telephone the school before 9.30 am to let us know. You must do this for each day your child is absent.  

If you wish to leave a message before school opens at 9.00 am 

· You can leave a message on the school’s answering machine 01224 876621

· Text message to 07860 030790 

Tullos School uses a text messaging service – Groupcall. If no telephone call has been received to explain a pupil’s absence by 9.30 am, a text message will be sent to parents, as we need to confirm your child is safe at home. This is followed up by a telephone call after 10.00 am and failing to contact you the absence is then referred to our Home School Liaison Officer. 
If your child has any Covid related symptoms such as

· High temperature

· Continuous cough

· Loss of taste and smell 
Please do not send them to school and contact NHS Grampian on 111 or book a test on Test and Protect website. Please keep school informed of any results and follow guidance.  
Appointments

If your child has an appointment during school hours, please make sure the teacher has a note stating the time you will collect him/her, and we will make sure your child is waiting for you at the school office.  For safety reasons no child is allowed to leave the building unsupervised during school hours.
Please contact the school office by phone from outside the main gate and your child will be allowed to meet you there. 
Accident/Illness

Should your child fall ill or be hurt during the school day, you or your emergency contact will be informed so that your child can be taken home.  You will also be informed if your child suffers any significant bumps or grazes in school.  Many staff are trained in First Aid to ensure that minor accidents will be competently dealt with in the premises.

Holidays

Parents are asked to avoid taking children on holiday during school term times.  When work is missed through holiday absence it is the pupil’s responsibility to catch up on return.  Authorised absence will only be given if there is a genuine family or work-related reason.
Parents are reminded that the law requires them to ensure their children attend school regularly and arrive in good time.  Failure to attend school regularly causes a pupil to fall behind in work and to be less successful at school.  In cases of persistent absence or truancy, parents may be issued with an attendance order and the case can be referred for prosecution to the Sheriff Court.
Please follow Scottish Government quarantine guidance on your return. 

	Home-School Liaison Officer


The Home-School Liaison Officer is an important member of our school team.  She has three main functions:
· She may visit a pupil’s home to help in matters of concern, which may be affecting a pupil’s health, behaviour or general welfare
· She may visit to enquire about unexplained or unauthorised absences
· The Home School Liaison Officer provides a direct link between school and home.  

The Home-School Liaison Officer is there to help and advise you so please think of her visits as positive and supportive.
	Permission to withdraw pupils from school during school hours


We appreciate that it is sometimes difficult to arrange appointments with the dentist or hospital for times out with school hours.  On occasions when a pupil must have an appointment within school hours, please note that the following rules are made with your child’s safety in mind.  Please remember that road safety crossing patrols will not be on duty.

· All pupils must be collected from and returned to school by a parent or another adult (over 16) who is known to the school. Please contact the school beforehand. 
· Please contact the school office by phone from outside the main gate and your child will be allowed to meet you there. 
· Children who remain in school for school lunches – are not allowed to leave the playground. In all cases, when a pupil leaves the school early to attend an appointment the responsibility for that pupil’s safety rests with the parents.  Similar rules apply in ALL schools.

· If a child goes home for lunch, the parent is responsible for the child’s safety until their return. No pupil can return early and must remain at home for the duration of lunch. 
	Emergency Closures


Very occasionally the school may need to make an emergency closure (e.g. heating breakdown, burst pipes or severe weather) and where possible parents will be notified in advance.

If it is necessary to close the school and send pupils home, it is vital that we have an up-to-date emergency contact and address for your child to go to.
You can log on to – http://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/closure and follow the instructions for finding out about Aberdeen City School closures.  This information is also automatically sent to North Sound Radio and BBC Radio Scotland and updated every 20 minutes.  Emergency contact forms are issued at the start of year.  Please remember to notify us immediately of any changes of telephone numbers. 
Emergency School Closures – 0870 054 1999 or  

online www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/cl;osure   enter  PIN CODE - 011690
	Emergency Contacts


In an emergency e.g., your child has an accident, which requires hospital treatment; we will first try to contact parents at home.  If we cannot contact you there, we will then do the following –

· contact you at your work telephone number if you have one or

· try any telephone number you have provided for a friend, neighbour or relative as an emergency contact. 
It is necessary that you provide names, addresses and telephone numbers for people you would wish us to contact in an emergency if you are not available.  Telephone numbers are the most useful because in an emergency we must act quickly.  It is also important that you discuss this matter with the emergency contacts you have chosen to ensure that they know what to do.  

In the event of an emergency evacuation from school, staff, visitors and pupils should leave school using the fire drill evacuation procedures and thereafter would proceed to walk to Walker Road.  The Head Teacher will, in-line with the Business Continuity Plan, co-ordinate the evacuation and set in motion all actions detailed in the plan. 
	School Meals


FREE BREAKFAST CLUB

A free breakfast club is available every day.  It opens from 8.15 am each morning in the dining hall.  Pupil Support Assistants will meet and supervise your children via the front door of the school.  Registration forms for Breakfast Club can be obtained from the School Office. 
Due to current restrictions the Breakfast Club is not running. 
CLASS LUNCHTIMES
	Room 3
	12.15-1.00

	Room 4
	12.15-1.00

	Room 5
	12.15-1.00

	Room 6
	12.15-1.00

	Room 7
	12.15-1.00

	Room 8
	12.30-1.15

	Room 9
	12.30-1.15

	Room 10
	12.30-1.15

	Room 11
	12.30-1.15

	Room 14 
	12.30-1.15

	Room 15
	12.30-1.15

	Room 16
	12.30-1.15

	Room 17
	12.15-1.00

	Room 18
	12.15-1.00

	Room 19
	12.15-1.00

	Room 20
	12.30-1.15


Currently we are operating 4 different sittings for lunch and so the times above do not correspond. Please contact the school if you require more information. 
School Lunches
Lunches are prepared on the premises and are available at a reasonable cost. The choice available includes hot and cold meals and a wide variety of options for dessert including fresh fruit, yoghurt, biscuits and cheese and at least one hot dessert each day.  Facilities are also made available for pupils who prefer to bring a packed lunch.
All Primary 1-3 pupils are entitled to free school meals.  From P4, if you think you are entitled to free school meals please contact the School Office.  We use the accord card to pay for meals.  Pupils select their lunch in the morning with their class teacher.  Any food allergies or dietary requirements are recorded in the system ensuring that your child can only order meals that do not conflict with their diet. 
Packed Lunches

Children may prefer to bring a packed lunch to school, in which case please make sure that your child’s name is on the lunchbox.  We are a health promoting school and would ask you not to include sweets or fizzy drinks as part of lunch.
Pupils who stay for school lunch or take packed lunches will be supervised in the playground by support staff.  If your child receives free school meals it is assumed they will have lunch and remain in school unless there is contact from home.  Children who remain in school for school lunches are not allowed to leave the playground, go to the shops or home.  In all cases, when a pupil leaves the school early to attend an appointment the responsibility for that pupil’s safety rests with the parents.  Similar rules apply in ALL schools.  
Wet Weather

On rainy days children return to their classrooms immediately after lunch and are supervised by support staff.
Home lunches

Children may prefer to go home for lunch at 12.15 / 12.30 pm from the front door.  Please ensure your child returns to school in time for lining up at the bell at 1.00 / 1.15 pm.  If a child goes home for lunch, the parent/carer is responsible for the child’s safety until the end of their lunchbreak.
· Due to Covid restrictions lunch times have been changed so please contact the school office for more information. No pupil can return early and must remain at home for the duration of lunch. 
	School Uniform


PLEASE BUY SCHOOL UNIFORM FOR YOUR CHILDREN
Pupils are encouraged to wear school uniform because this promotes a sense of pride in their school.  In the long term, school uniform can also be less expensive than buying a variety of more trendy clothes for children to wear at school.  School uniform is more practical.  Pupils are expected to arrive at school neatly dressed.  
They are also expected to be clean and ready for the school day ahead.  Parents are asked to ensure that pupils do not wear anything which may be dangerous to themselves, or to other pupils e.g. earrings which dangle or a heavy buckle on a belt.
BOYS     Grey or black trousers, white shirt/yellow or white polo shirt, grey or 

                black school jumper or sweatshirt.      

GIRLS    Grey or black skirt, pinafore or white blouse/yellow or white polo shirt, 

                school jumper or black or grey cardigan.      
Sweatshirts, polo shirts and school bags with the school badge may be purchased/ordered at school.  School ties are also available. Currently we are trying to set up an online service to purchase uniform – more information to come. 
In the current restrictions pupils are not changing for gym so are encourage to wear suitable clothes and footwear on these days. 

SCHOOL BAG   

All pupils require a schoolbag to carry reading books and other necessary items.
Children are not encourage to bring anything from home but may want to use a school bag to put their snack or lunch in. 

School Clothing Grants

School clothing grants to help towards the cost of school uniform are available to apply for if you are in receipt of certain benefits. 
	School Uniform (continued) 


GYM /P.E. KIT 

Children change into gym kit for P.E. lessons and will need the following to keep in school:
           A pair of shorts, T-shirt and INDOOR GYM SHOES (preferably slip-ons)
JEWELLERY IN PE
All jewellery should be removed in PE. Where an item of jewellery is considered a hazard, and cannot be removed or made safe then the pupil cannot take part in that part of the lesson.  If pupils are unable to remove their own jewellery, they should not wear any, or you may come to the office to sign a disclaimer allowing your child to wear jewellery.
We ask parents to note that the following items are NOT acceptable at school:

· Football Tops

· Jeans

· T-shirts and jackets with unsuitable slogans or pictures

· Fashion footwear for girls with high heels 

· Jewellery 

· Please avoid extremes of fashion e.g. long nails
PLEASE ENSURE THAT ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING ARE CLEARLY NAMED
Due to Covid-19 guidance PE is taking place outside as well as in the gym. Pupils will not be changing so are encouraged to wear suitable clothing and footwear on PE days. 

	Items for Sale at School


UNIFORM - School and nursery sweatshirts, polo shirts, ties and schoolbags can be bought from the office.  
2ND HAND UNIFORM

Items of 2nd hand uniform are available for sale at the tuck shop.
TUCK SHOP - A healthy snack tuck shop is available.  Fruit, raisins, low fat crisps and healthy snack bars, pure fruit juice, milk and flavoured milk shakes are sold at reduced prices. 

Currently you are not able to purchase anything by coming into school however uniform is still aviable through contacting the school office by phone. The Tuck Shop is not running currently. 
Fizzy drinks are not allowed in school as we are a health promoting school.  Water is available for pupils throughout the school day.  The tuck shop is open at 8.45 am and children are asked to enter by the side junior door to make their purchases before 9.00 am bell.
	Mobile Phones
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The use of mobile phones is forbidden in school.  The school cannot be responsible for mobile phones.  If a pupil is found to have a phone with them it will be taken from the pupil and locked away. An adult will be requested to collect the mobile from school. 
	First Aid


Simple cuts and grazes and minor accidents are all attended to by the First Aid staff within school in the Medical Room.  A record is kept of all minor accidents and accident forms supplied by Aberdeen City Council are completed timeously and as appropriate.
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	Medicines in School


Any child requiring a prescribed medicine during the day should normally be kept at home.  In exceptional circumstances if a child does need medication at lunchtime, the parent should complete the permission forms which can be obtained at the school office.  No medicines can be administered without the forms being returned to school.  These rules are made for the safety of your child and other children in school.
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Medication should be brought to school and given to the duty 
first aider who will store the medication in a locker located 
in the Medical Room or a fridge as appropriate.  All first aiders
have been trained in line with Aberdeen City Council’s First Aid 
Programme.  Should your child require medication which requires 
specialist knowledge the school will ensure staff are trained 
appropriately. 
The school does not have a supply of paracetamol or any other medicine and therefore cannot and will not administer medication to a child without consent forms being completed.  Please do not ask staff to do so.  Please note, medicines given three times daily should be given before school, after school and at night.
Asthma Inhalers (not in the box) should be clearly labelled with the child’s name and instructions as to its use and given to the class teacher.  Children will always have easy access to their inhalers.   

	Pupil’s Insurance


No insurance cover is held by the City Council to provide automatic compensation to pupils in the event of a personal accident or death.  It is your responsibility as a parent to insure your child for personal accident or death, if you feel this is appropriate.  The City Council holds third party liability which indemnifies the Council for claims for third parties (e.g. parents of pupils) who have suffered injury, illness, loss or damage arising from the negligence of the Council or its employees.  However, if there is no negligence, no claim would be accepted by the Council.
This information is brought to your attention in order that you may take whatever action you feel appropriate.  

	Nurturing School


We pride ourselves that we are a nurturing school.  We have a Nurture Team comprising of our Barnardo’s worker, school counsellor, Nurture PSA and Nurture teacher who support pupils and families in school.  If you would like any help, please contact the Head Teacher for advice.
	Additional Support Needs 


Some pupils may benefit from some additional support which is provided by the support for learning team
All primary and secondary schools can already provide interventions for children and young people with additional support needs.  Schools can access expertise from a range of specialist services including Educational Psychology, Sensory Support, English as an Additional Language and Autism Outreach.  A very small number of children may require access to a more specialised provision for a period or access to a Special School Placement.  As a parent or carer, you will be fully involved in decisions about your child.  Your views are invaluable in helping us design appropriate supports. 
Support for Learning
Support for Learning Staff work co-operatively with class teachers, helping pupils within the classroom.  They may also take pupils out of class for individual or small-group tuition.
Currently pupils are supported in their class bubble. 

School Counsellor

We have a full-time experienced counsellor from ACIS Youth working in school providing confidential therapeutic counselling for pupils, parents and staff.  We also have a part-time adult counsellor who can support parents/carers. 
	Parent/School Partnership 


Homework 

Currently we are reviewing our homework policy and as such no homework is being sent home at this time. Staff are happy to suggest activities for parents if they are wanting to work with their child at home.  
Team Tullos

It is very important to include exercise in a healthy lifestyle and this can reduce stress, anxiety and physical illness. We have a fun free program of exercise for the whole family with regular sports such as fun circuits, running, dance club, football fun after school and one off special events for those participating regularly.

Unfortunately, due to restrictions we are no longer running any after school clubs. 

	Tullos Parent Voice



As a parent or carer at Tullos you are automatically a member of the Parent Voice Group.   The Parent Group represents the views of the parents, supports the school in its work with pupils, and promotes contact between the school, parents, pupils and the community.

Any parent interested in joining the Parent Group should contact the Head Teacher.  Our Parent Group always welcomes new members.  Please follow them on Facebook: Tullos Parent Voice.  
	 Parent Helpers


We encourage parents to come along to school and offer help.  There are so many ways that we can work together in partnership for the benefit of our children for example: 
· working with small groups of children to help with art and craft activities

· help with library sessions and book clubs

· helping in the classroom with activities where a second pair of hands would be of benefit.
· helping on school trips
Please, if you have a little time to spare, contact our school and offer your help.  We will be pleased to welcome you.  All adults working with children need to go through the Disclosure Scotland PVG Scheme procedure.  Please ask for a form at the school office.
Parent helpers are not allowed to work within the setting during Coronavirus restrictions. 

	Parents’ Night


We hold two sets of parent/teacher consultations annually in October and May and an.  A written report is sent home annually.
Parent consultations are arranged over two consecutive days – usually a Wednesday and Thursday.  On the Wednesday, appointments are offered after school and on the Thursday in the evenings after 6pm.  This allows time for you to have a private consultation with your child’s teacher of approximately 10 minutes.
At other times, you may contact school and arrange for an appointment to be made for you to talk to your child’s teacher.  Teachers will sometimes request that a parent comes to school for an extra visit.  Please make every effort to attend for parent/teacher consultations because your child is important to us and he/she will be disappointed if you fail to arrive and see his/her work.  We aim for a full attendance.
We organise Curricular events throughout the year to which we invite parents such as open afternoons, transition events and meeting for Early Years, P1 and P7s as well as class assemblies and IDL class sharing events. 
At this time pupils will receive an interim health and wellbeing report which has replaced the face to face meeting in term 1. In term 3 parents night will be held online and more information will be available soon. In term 4 pupils will receive their full report as normal. 
Unfortunately we are not holding any curricular events in school.
	School Quality Improvement Plan (SQIP) and Curriculum


Please see the school website to obtain the most up to date information about the School Quality Improvement Plan and the Curriculum Rationale.
Transitioning from Early Years Setting to Primary 1
Throughout the year opportunities arise for children to experience the wider school community through visits to the Library and the gym etc, The children also attend school assemblies.

During the summer term links with P1 become more routine.  Children will experience playground life, learning to play alongside older children.  The children also visit Primary 1 classes and their P1 teachers visit children on their nursery class to observe them at play when informal exchanges of information take place.  A full programme of activities runs throughout the term some involving parents too.  Liaison with partner agencies is also part of the transition programme.

EACH PARENT IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ENROLLING THEIR CHILD AT THE PRIMARY SCHOOL OF THEIR CHOICE THROUGH ABERDEEN CITY WEBSITE.
We are currently discussing what transition for our children will look like this session and will inform parents once plans have been put in place. 

Transitioning to Secondary School
Currently all pupils who live in the school catchment zone for Tullos School are zoned to attend:

Lochside Academy, Wellington Circle, Aberdeen AB12 3JG   Tel: 01224 241720

https://lochside.aberdeen.sch.uk   Twitter @Lochsideaca

Lochside Academy caters for up to 1,350 pupils with facilities including a swimming pool, dance studio and sports pitches.  It accepts pupils from a catchment area served by –

· Abbotswell, Charleston, Kirkhill, Loirston, Tullos and Walker Road Schools
The children are invited to various events at Lochside throughout P6 and P7. The children will visit in the summer term and Lochside Academy will also arrange a meeting for parents   If Lochside is your zoned secondary school you will not need to complete an enrolment form.
We are currently discussing with Lochside what transition for our children will look like this session and will inform parents once plans have been put in place. 


	Child Protection


Schools are required, by law, to report any concerns that a child has come to harm as a consequence of abuse.

Each school has a designated Child Protection Officer.  At Tullos it is the Head Teacher.  Should you wish to talk further about Child Protection and the safety of children please contact the Head Teacher.
Where there is a possibility that a child could be at risk of abuse or neglect, the school is required to refer the child to Social Work, the Police or the Children’s Reporter and under these circumstances, the parent would not normally be consulted. 
	Big Noise


Big Noise is a long term programme which teaches music, but also equips children with resilience and confidence to succeed across all areas of their lives.  Independent researchers say the programme can significantly enhance children’s lives, prospects, health and wellbeing.  Tullos School is very excited to be amongst only a handful of schools in Scotland to have a Big Noise Orchestra programme.  Pupils in Nursery, Primary 1 and 2 enjoy sessions with the visiting Big Noise musicians during the school day.  Nursery children have one session a week while the Primary 1 and 2 children have tow sessions
Towards the end of Primary 2 everyone is offered a violin, viola, cello or double bass to play.  Beyond Primary 2 pupils will have the opportunity to opt-in to Big Noise during school holidays and after-school sessions at Tullos Primary.
 
The programme will offer a pathway right through to adulthood for those who join at Primary 2.  Big Noise is free and for every child regardless of ability.  It is a fantastic opportunity for our pupils to learn music along with valuable life skills which will help them reach their full potential.
COVID-19 EDIT: In response to the recent pandemic, Big Noise redesigned the programme temporarily at Tullos. Afterschool and in-school programmes are following the same measures as the school, to keep everyone safe. Due to the current restrictions, Big Noise isn't yet able to return to Nursery - but we are delighted to be able to see all children, P1-P7 once each week for an in-school class session! All children signed up to Afterschool Club receive an 'outdoor lesson' on their instrument each week during the school day. We are also able to welcome each year group, P4-P7 once a week for Afterschool Club, with the children staying within their own class bubbles. 
	Useful websites


SCHOOL WEBSITE

For more information about our:
School Improvement Plan

Curriculum rationale
A copy of our full handbook

http://www.tullosprimary.aberdeen.sch.uk
APPLYING FOR SCHOOL
You will need to apply for school using an online form: 

https://aberdeencity.gov.uk/services/education-and-childcare/apply-school-place
GIRFEC
If you need further information Getting It Right for Every Child, commonly known as GIRFEC, is the Scottish Government’s approach to helping all children and young people grow, develop, and reach their full potential. Its central focus is to improve outcomes for children and young people by placing them at the centre of assessment and planning to meet their unique needs.  

https://www.aberdeengettingitright.org.uk/for-parents-carers/
GDPR
The new General Data Protection Regulation came into force on Friday 25th May, 2018. 

We have an agreement with Police Scotland, NHS Grampian, Moray Council and 

Aberdeenshire Council which governs how we share data with these partners. ACC’s partner agencies can be found on our Education Web Site at https://www.abernet.org/sharinginformation/ with further details of the information that we share with each partner. 

More information about all the rights you have is available on our website at: 

https://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/your-data. 

ABERDEEN CITY COUNCIL
It is the aspiration of Education and Children’s Services to utilise its resources and expertise to ensure that almost all children can be supported in their learning within their local school.  For further information please see the Aberdeen Guide to Integrated Children and Family Services 2019-2020
https://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2018-12/Guide%20to%20Integrated%20Children%20and%20Family%20Services%202019-20_0.pdf
	Addressing Complaints


Complaints 

Our school recognises the vital role that parents play in supporting their child’s learning and is committed to building positive relationships with parents. No matter how strong partnerships are, or how good our policies are sometimes things can still go wrong and there may be occasions when you as a parent wish to express unhappiness or dissatisfaction with Council services, policies or staff behaviour. 

Please give us the opportunity to put things right first by contacting the Head teacher or any member of senior leadership team by telephone, email or in person. 

If you are not satisfied that your issue has been resolved, you can then make a complaint using our online form: https://www.aberdeencity.gov.uk/services/have-your-say/make-complaint
You can also make a complaint in person at any council office or by contacting our Customer Feedback Team by telephone or in writing:

Customer Feedback Team  


Telephone 01224 523058

Business Hub 6

First Floor South

Marischal College

Broad Street

Aberdeen

AB10 1AB

Our Customer Feedback team follows a complaint handling procedure to make sure that every complaint is dealt consistently and quickly as possible.

	Other Useful Contacts


	 Parent Learning HUB
Aberdeen City Council’s website created for all Aberdeen parents and carers to support learning and family wellbeing. Full of local and national contacts.

 
	Parent Club Scotland 

Scottish Government have created this site for parents from 0-18 years on benefits behaviour and advice. 

	Care Inspectorate (Social Care and Social Work Improvement Scotland) 
Johnstone House Rose Street Aberdeen 
AB10 1UD 
Tel: 0345 600 9527 enquiries@careinspectorate.com 

	Children in Scotland is the national agency for voluntary, statutory and professional organisations and individuals working together with children and their families in Scotland. 
Tel: 0131 313 2322 


	Childline Tel: 0800 1111 

	Enquire - the Scottish Advice Service for Additional Support for Learning 
Tel: 0345 123 2303 


	Education Scotland 

Denholm House
Almondvale Business Park 
Almondvale Way 
Livingstone 
EH54 6GA Tel: 0141 282 5000 
	Grampian Racial Equality Council (GREC) 
41 Union Street
Aberdeen AB11 5BN 
Tel: 01224 595505 


	Parent line Scotland 
Tel: 0800 028 2233 
	Parent Zone 

Find out how you can support your child’s education; information for parents and carers. 


	The National Parent Forum of Scotland (NPFS)

Gives parent councils and parents opportunities to discuss and raise educational issues or mutual interest or concern at a national level. 
Rosebery House, 
9 Haymarket Terrace, 
Edinburgh, EH12 5EZ 
Tel 0131 313 8842 office@npfs.org.uk

	Useful sites for planning next steps from school:

Skills Development Scotland (SDS)

My world of work
My Kids Career 

Apprenticeships Scotland


The Tullos Vision


All our pupils will be equipped with the skills to ensure positive futures and be the best they can be whilst upholding the Tullos values.











Lighting the way to brighter futures








 Our Values


Honesty	       Inclusion


Respect                �          Support


Responsibility       Fairness	      Co-operation





Our Aims


To work in partnership with families and the wider community.


To create a nurturing and happy place to learn.


To ensure everyone is listened to, supported and included


To work well and enjoy learning together.


To develop skills for life and be the best we can be.


To care for ourselves, each other and our community.


To celebrate success and achievements.





Any child who receives a bump to the head will receive a “bump to the head” letter informing parents and outlining symptoms to be aware of.  Teaching staffs are also informed of this in case a child displays symptoms whilst in class.  


Parents will be informed by slip in the bag, phone call or text if their child has been involved in any accident.








�





�





Literacy


 Reading


 Writing


 Listening and talking
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